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Geotechnical Engineering and Environmental Control

La Géotechnique et la Maîtrise de l'Environnement

Za -C h ieh  M o h  Principal, Moh & Associates, S.E. Asia

The subject matter of geotechnical engineer
ing and environmental control is relatively 
new and broad in scope. The purpose of this 
Specialty Session is to provide an opportu
nity to geotechnical engineers from all over 
the world to discuss the role of geotechni
cal engineering with respect to the environ
ment. It is intended to review and to exam
ine problems confronting the profession and 
to discuss methods for dealing with them.

During the preparatory stage, a question
naire was sent to all national societies of 
the ISSMFE to assess what have been done in 
the various countries around the world and 
also to solicit opinions and suggestions in 
regard to the organization of the Specialty 
Session. Opinions and advices were also 
sought from a number of individuals who are 
well known for their activities or interest 
in the topic of this Specialty Session. On 
the basis of the opinions gathered, the 
theme of the Session was set as:

1. The role of geotechnical engineering in 
the protection of environmental quality, 
and

2. The geotechnical aspects of environ
mental protection.

Papers were invited in six areas. A total 
of 32 papers contributed by authors from 14 
countries was accepted for publication in a 
volume of PROCEEDINGS.

The six areas in which papers were presented 
are :

1. Environmental problems associated with 
geotechnical activities and their 
control --- 6 papers.

2. Geotechnical aspects of environmental 
protection --- 8 papers.

3. Interaction between geotechnical engi
neering and other disciplines and their 
joint efforts on environmental protec
tion --- 2 papers.

4. Geotechnical utilization and control of 
environmental wastes --- 11 papers.

5. Effects of environmental changes on the 
behavior of soils --- 4 papers.

6. Modeling of geotechnical data for 
environmental planning and environmental 
impact assessment --- 1 paper.

The meeting of this Specialty Session was 
held in the afternoon of 14th July, the time 
allocated to the Session was only 3 hours.
In order to utilize this limited time 
efficiently, the Session was led off with a 
panel discussion and followed by oral con
tributions from the audience. No paper 
presentation by authors was allowed.

The panel consisted of three members. Pro
fessor George F. Sowers of the Geogia Insti
tute of Technology presented an interesting 
summary report of the Specialty Conference 
on the Disposal and Utilization of Solid 
Waste which was held only one month before 
the IX ICSMFE under the sponsorship of the 
American Society of Civil Engineers. The 
Conference, with emphasis on the United 
States, pinpointed the complex nature of the 
problem and examined the many different 
approaches. SOWERS stated that ’although 
the nature of the materials involved is gen
erally familiar to geotechnical engineers, 
the dynamic changes that can take place re
quire a broader outlook than the specialist 
often commands. A multiple-discipline 
approach is necessary. The geotechnical 
engineer most familiar with the behavior of 
the materials involved, should be best qual
ified to head the efforts if he will enlarge 
his perspective and utilize the knowledge 
and experience of other professionals.’

Mr. B. A. Kantey of Kantey & Templer in 
South Africa presented a discussion on Geo
techniques and the Environment from a prac
ticing engineer's view point. He stated 
that 'we should try and concentrate on how 
we can use geotechniques to work with nature 
and either make our products blend into the 
natural environment or at the very least, so 
disguise or hide some of the aspects so as 
to disarm criticism at the source.' To 
illustrate the point, KANTEY discussed a 
specific project in South Africa where geo
techniques has played a major part in



providing an acceptable environmental solu
tion .

In Japan, due to rapid development, environ
mental pollution becomes a serious problem 
in recent years. The basic law for Environ
mental Pollution Control was promulgated in 
1967. Air pollution, water pollution, soil 
pollution, noise, vibration, ground sub
sidence and offensive odor were denoted as 
typical environmental pollutions. For this 
Specialty Session, a total of 11 papers was 
contributed by authors from Japan. Pro
fessor Kano Ueshita of Nagoya University 
presented a summary report on environmental 
problems related to geotechnical engineering 
in Japan. As pointed out by the other two 
panel members and many authors, UESHITA also 
emphasized the importance of cooperation 
among specialists in different fields to 
solve environmental problems.

Following the panel discussions, 11 parti
cipants contributed discussions on various 
topics. The meeting was attended by about 
300 Conference delegates. Judging from the 
enthusiastic response, both in terms of 
number of papers submitted and participa
tions at the meeting, discussion on this 
subject matter is certainly worthy to pursue 
further. As pointed out by Professor C. 
van der Veen, co-organizer of the Session, 
a first approach to the problem cannot be 
otherwise than hesitating and perhaps even 
erratic. It was suggested that the ISSMFE 
takes necessary actions by considering the 
following suggestions:

1. To formulate a clear definition of the 
meaning of the word "environment" with 
respect to geotechnical activities.

2. To narrow down and specify the subjects 
in the geotechnical and environmental 
fields to a limited and clearly defined 
number.

3. To consider if anything could be formu
lated that might serve as part of the 
legal and moral code of our profession.
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